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We Want to Hear From You! Click to Contact WV Surplus!

container. 
Because it was federal property, the shipping 

container could only be acquired through the 
Federal Surplus Property Program which led 
Dzaack to contacting WV Surplus. 

“After we decided to take the plunge, [for-
mer WV Surplus Manager] Elizabeth Cooper 
helped me through the application process to 
determine if we were, in fact, eligible to request 
it,” explained Dzaack. “At that point, we were 
up against a tight deadline. Elizabeth patiently 
answered our questions, including ‘What if we 
can’t figure out a way to actually get it moved 
and placed on our site?’ We could not have navi-
gated the process without the help of Elizabeth 
and Doug Elkins, who stepped in after our ap-
plication was complete.” 

In addition to submitting a request with WV 
Surplus to get the federal property allocated, 

MLLC had many logistical challenges. This included determin-
ing where the storage container would sit on their property, pre-
paring the site, running electricity to the location, and finding an 
affordable way to move the container. 

“Tucker County is rather rural but very community-minded, 
and a 30’ shipping container that has been sitting in one loca-
tion for over 15 years doesn’t move easily!” said Dzaack. “Sunrise 
Sanitation, our local solid waste and recycling business, agreed to 
take a look and determined that they could make it happen. The 
overall project was not an easy job for them, nor a quick process 
for us. Working with WV Surplus, however, ran like clockwork!” 

The transported shipping container now serves as a library 
pod for the children at MLLC. With reading space and plenty of 
books, it provides that additional space the facility needed. 

“We would absolutely recommend WV Surplus,” said Dzaack. 
“This was perhaps a one time opportunity and we are grateful 
that it landed in our laps. We would not have started with the idea 
of getting a shipping container to meet our space needs! But when 
we realized that it was a viable and cost effective option through 
surplus property, it made great sense! We now peruse the surplus 
inventory and keep it in mind as we have specific needs at the 
Learning Center.” 

To learn more about the federal property program, visit https://
administration.wv.gov/surplus/program/FederalPrograms. 
Additional  information on programs offered by WV Surplus is 
available at WVSurplus.gov. 

After 15 years in a field within Canaan Valley as a research site 
(Photo 1), a shipping container has found new life as a new source 
of education. The Mountain Laurel Learning Cooperative (MLLC) 
secured the donation of this federal property through WV Sur-
plus and coordinated with a local business for the transportation 
of the 30 foot shipping container to its new home in Thomas, WV 
(Photo 2). The staff at MLLC were able to turn the shipping con-
tainer into a library pod for its child care center (Photo 3).  
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SHIPPING CONTAINER
Continued from Page 2
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West Virginia State Agency for Surplus Property
Hours:  9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding state holidays

Specializing in:
	 • Office furniture and equipment	 • Tires, engines, and vehicle parts
	 • Shop equipment	 • Rolling stock and heavy equipment
	 • Electronic equipment	 • Plus many more items

Information: For property information and availability, contact the Federal or State 
Warehouse Supervisors at 304-766-2626 or toll-free at 800-576-7587.

Terms: All organizations must pay by check or credit card. No cash transactions 
permitted. 

GIFT GUIDE
Continued from Page 2

To see all items posted as part of the 2022 Holiday Gift Guide, visit 
the WV Surplus Facebook page at www.facebook.com/WVSurplus. 

While the holidays may be over, the Facebook page is a great way to 
keep up with unique inventory and special deals at WV Surplus. “Like” 
our page to stay up-to-date with our current events and sale offerings. 
More information is also available at WVSurplus.gov. 
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DIRECTIONS:  Exit I-64 at  Dunbar/Roxalana Road, turn right on Roxalana Road then turn onto WV-25 West. At 
16th Street, turn left. Go to intersection with Charles Avenue -- if you miss 16th Street, go to 22nd Street which 
is also a throughway. Turn right onto Charles Avenue, continue to 28th Street and turn right. The West Virginia 
State Agency for Surplus Property is on that corner inside the cyclone fence.

Surplus Property Warehouse Location

Terms and Conditions of Sale
FEDERAL AND STATE REGULATIONS: Acceptance of Federal equipment and supplies by users who have established eligibility 
to participate in WV Surplus is subject to certifications and agreements identified on the reverse side of the Distribution Document. 
1: Federal equipment and supplies are restricted to institutional use only, not personal use, and are to be used for a minimum of one 
year; 2: All vehicles and items with an acquisition cost of $5,000.00 or more shall be used for the purpose(s) for which acquired within 
one year from the date the property was invoiced and used for 18 months thereafter. 3: During the restriction period, the property 
shall not be sold, traded, leased, lent, bailed, cannibalized, encumbered or otherwise disposed of or removed from the State of West 
Virginia without the express approval of WV Surplus. The recipients of Federal property are urged to contact WV Surplus prior to 
taking any actions which might be interpreted as modifying any of the certifications and agreements stated on the reverse side of the 
Distribution Document.

TERMS: Payment required upon receipt unless previous arrangements have been made. Payment must be by check or credit card 
issued  against an eligible organization. No personal checks, money orders or cash transactions are permitted.

SHIPPING:  All service charges are FOB Dunbar Warehouse unless expressly indicated. Out-shipping can be arranged by calling 
304.766.2626. Delivery charges will be added to the invoice.


